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Fermi concerns justified

By Victoria Cross, the Windsor Star

Re: Fermi’s safety: Beyond the rhetoric, Star editorial March 24.

Concerns about the Fermi nuclear power installation in Monroe, Michigan, are not new, as your editorial suggests.

Radiation won't stop for an international boundary. Our Canadian "half" of Lake Erie's water suffers if Fermi leaks. Thanks to prevailing winds, if Monroe County, Mich. evacuates, Essex County people start packing, too.

Windsor area people have been concerned about the nuclear power plant in our backyard since the Fermi I failure in 1966, while also fighting for non-nuclear energy solutions for Ontario.

I helped form Essex County Citizens Against Fermi II, now a part of the Citizens Environment Alliance, with Amherstburg residents because emergency planning for Fermi II didn't address Essex County communities. Efforts involving hundreds of persons and dozens of meetings, made plans more thorough. The CEA is critical of the planned Fermi III installation, in part due to Lake Erie's fragile western basin.

The Fermi II complex uses, despite the utility spokesperson's claims, identical technology to Japan's failed reactors. Its storage ponds are filled to the brim with spent fuel rods.

As recently as 2009, a Fermi II reactor went into "hot shutdown" due to a core water drop. We know such water drops can lead to meltdown.

On Christmas 1993, a turbine problem at Fermi II led to contamination of over one million gallons of water then released into Lake Erie. Japan's crisis reminds us nuclear power stations have astronomical costs attached to them, both in building and maintenance and in the event of disaster.

In light of events, New Democrats in Toronto called for a review of Ontario's nuclear plans on March 14. Two days later, there was a steam release from the Pickering, Ontario nuclear station due to a failed pump.

Instead of implying "it can't happen here," facts suggest The Star might best serve its readers by arguing "we can't let it happen here" and join calls for review of Fermi II and our Ontario plants.

